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Notice of Public Hearing
for
National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES Phase 2)
Permit Application

Town of Chapel Hill
306 N. Columbia St.
Chapel Hill, NC 27516
7:00 PM
. Wednesday, January 22, 2003

In accordance with requirements of the federal Clean Water Act, the Town of Chapel Hill
must submit an application for a National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System
(NPDES) Phase 2 permit to the North Carolina Department of Environment and Natural
Resources, Division of Water Quality, by March 10, 2003.

The Chapel Hill Town Council has scheduled this Public Hearing in the Council Meeting
Room at Town Hall to receive comments and questions regarding the draft NPDES-II
Permit Application document. The permit application proposes means and methods for
the Town to meet its obligations and responsibilities with regard to compliance with the
NPDES-II regulations. Citizens are encouraged to review the permit application and to
provide comments to the Town.

The draft document will be available for review in the Town Engineering Department
and on the Town website beginning January 17, 2003.

The Town will also receive written comments and questions until 5:00 pm, Friday,
January 24. Comments and questions can be mailed to: Mr. Fred Royal, Stormwater
Management Engineer, c¢/o Engineering Department, 306 N. Columbia St, Chapel Hill,
NC 27516. Comments and questions can be emailed to Mr. Royal at
fredr@townofchapelhill.org. Upon receipt and evaluation of all comments and questions,
the final permit application document is scheduled for Council review and approval at its
regular meeting on February 10, 2003.



